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COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight William J. Serb III 826-6029 

 serbthe3rd@att.net  

Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 

 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chancellor Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 

Warden Joseph Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 

 Joe.bogdanovich@biworldwide.com 

Recorder  Paulo Moraleś 761-4287 

 Pmmorales_7@yahoo.com 

Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 

 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 

 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

 rollya@verizon.net  

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 

 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Ira Pringle PGK * 609-0055 

 irapringle@ca.rr.com 

2 year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 

3Year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet PGK * 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

  

Lecturer Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

 inanhe@aol.com  

Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562) 728-3601 

 Michael.doss@kofc.org 

District Deputy Peter Tice DD96 521-5088 

 pedeetice@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
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mailto:pedeetice@aol.com 


                                                                                 3 

 

    

 

 

 

 

Please remember these brother Knights, their 

ladies, relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 

R.I.P. 

 

Robert Negrete – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Brother-in-Law 

Julia Meas – Leo Griego’s Cousin 

Romeo Arenzana – Rolly Arenz Brother 

Ted Sack PGK (cancer) 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 

 

Earl Smith PGK       Carlos Chavez  PGK       

Carl Cholewinski PGK      Larry Median (heart surgery      Paul Angers 

Ernest Griesser (starting of Parkison’s disease)    

 

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Mauro, Bruce Schmidt, 

John Tomaka, Esperanza Azcona (stroke) Jeff Lee - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Lisa Bassat, Terri Perez, Zack Perez, Nana Romo, Raul Perez 

Frank St. Germain – Friend’s and Relatives of José Perez 

Sally Gamble (cancer), Roberta Eitner – Henry Negrete’s Daughter’s 

Pail Griego (very sick) – Leo Griego’s Brother 

Kristen Gindhart – Kevin Connell’s Sister 

Cecile Briskorn (alzheimer’s) – Curt Briskorn’s Mother 

Mary - Ernest Griesser’s Wife (severely disabled)      

Marie McDonough – Ernest Griesser’s Daughter (disabled in Metro Hospital, Norwalk) 

Edie Dew – Ron Tremblay’s Friend 

Irene Macik 9heart problem’s) – Frank Faecke’s Friend (Communicant) 

Janaustin Green – Tom Nagle PGK’s Friend 

 

Earl Smith PGK – Conventry Health Center 2040 S. Euclid Anahiem CA 92802 

(714) 636-2800 ext 204 

 

Sick & Distressed 
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THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        

 

 

 

Brother Knights’ 

 

  

 Last month on May 12

th

 the church’s Hispanic Community  held a “Latin American Fiesta” 

Dinner/Dance in the church hall. I attended this event and observed a full hall and noted that out of 

the total in attendance that no more than a hand full of attendee’s sat the evening out without 

dancing. Mary Montoya one of the main organizer’s of the event showed me a picture of a $3800.00 

check that was presented to the church from the cash raised by the Dinner/Dance. I am happy to 

report that we your council helped with members in attendance and a donation that was presented to 

them to help with their expenses. 

 

 May is the month that the Knights of Columbus holds it’s Annual State Convention. This 

year it was held in Santa Clara. Your Council Recorder Paulo Morales and myself attended 

representing our council. We both voted on the new slat of State Officers for the upcoming 

Columbian Year. During the convention they hold what is called “The Parade of Grand Knights” 

during which the Grand Knights from each council in the state present funds from their council’s that 

is used to help out Brother Knights in need. I presented a check from your council in the amount of 

$865.00.  

 

 Through out this last Columbian Year I have asked each of you that chaired various events 

to complete informational forms explaining the activities that you were chairing to be sent to 

Supreme. To my knowledge we had not done this in the past. Bob Marsh acted as our “Awards 

Chairman”  coordinating the completing and turning in of the various forms that you chairman 

completed. Even though we were new with this procedure Bob took on this duty, gathered and 

turned it in the information as best he could. Because of Bob’s efforts and with the reports you 

chairman completed I am happy to report that our council took 2

nd

 place in the state in “Culture of 

Life Activities” and came in 10

th

 place for “Membership”.  This happened because you chairmen 

turned in your forms that Bob forwarded to Supreme. We could and have done the good works, but 

without the paperwork only we would know what we have accomplished. A big thank you to Bob for 

coordinating this procedure. Also to Tom Nagel PGK and Frank Faecke for  their  efforts in 

completing the Pro-Life activities paperwork that they chaired and thanks to Lloyd Duronslet PGK 

and Bobby Velasquez PGK for there effort’s in membership and  turning in the membership 

paperwork.  And thanks to all of you chairman that helped by completing and turning in the forms 

pertaining to your activity. The completing of these forms let Supreme know what we did allowing 

us to get the awards, but without you brothers doing the work we could not have accomplished it, 

thanks to all of you for your volunteering and work throughout the year. 
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THE  GRAND KNIGHT (Continued) 

 

 The end of this month I will be turning the gavel to brother Knight Pete Morales, I want to 

wish him a very rewarding and successful year as your Grand Knight. And I want to thank all of you 

that helped me these past two years as your Grand Knight, I could not have done it without all of 

your help and friendship. 

 

Thank You & God Bless 

William (Bill) Serb      

Grand Knight  

                      

 

 

 

 

COUNCIL Chaplain’s corner 

 

 

A Fathers Prayer 

 

 

 

 A praying father reflects the love of our heavenly Father. In Matthew 7-7:11 it reads “Ask 

and it will be given to you; seek and you will find; knock and it will be opened to you. (8) “For 

everyone who asks receives, and he who seeks finds, and to him who knocks it will be opened. (9) 

What man is there among you, if your son asks for bread, will give him a stone? (10) Or if he asks 

for fish, will he give him a serpent?  (11) If you then being evil, know how to give good gifts to your 

children, how much more will your Father who is in heaven give good things to those who ask.” A 

praying father will ask, seek and knock on behalf of his children knowing and trusting that his 

heavenly Father will do what is best for his child. Proverbs 29:15 tells us that a child left to himself 

brings shame to his family. 

  

 Let’s thank God for faithful fathers who never stop praying for their children. Henry Bosh 

wrote: 

We thank you Lord for fathers true 

Who always spoke to us of You; 

Their great concern and tender care 

Assured us of their constant prayer 

  

Yes, a praying father does reflect the love of our heavenly Father. 

 

NSS 
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 

  

        Deputy Grand Knight 

   & program Director 

                  [ No Article or Information Submitted This Month] 

 

PRO-LIFE Notes ••••••••••••••••••• 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights:In the book Voter’s Guide for Serious Catholics it has chapter on Abortion.  It states 

the following information. 

 The church teaches that, regarding a law permitting abortion, it is “never licit to, or  to take 

part in propaganda campaign in favor of such a law, or to vote for it”.  Abortion is the intentional and 

direct killing of an innocent human being, and therefore it is a form of homicide. The unborn child is 

always an innocent party, and no law may permit the taking of his life, even when a child is 

conceived through rape or incest, the fault is not the child’s, who should not suffer death for others 

‘sins. 

 

 Let me put it this way.  Abortion is intrinsically evil and should never be promoted.  The 

killing of Jews was legal in Gemany.  The killing of the unborn in is legal in this country.  That does 

not make it less evil.  You should avoid to the greatest extent possible voting for candidates or 

parties who endorse or promote in intrinsically evil policies. As far as possible, you should vote for 

those who promote policies in line with moral law.  

  

 Again it states in Voter’s Guide for Serious Catholics “To the greatest extent possible, 

Catholics must avoid voting of any candidate or parties who intends to support programs or laws that 

are intrinsically evil. 

      Sincerely Your                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                           Pro-Life Chairman 

 

               

 

  Thomas Nagle PGK 

 

 

 

 

 

Winner of Month Attendance 

Drawing 

June Meeting = $70.00 

Daniel Velasco  

 

July Meeting = $10.00 

Winner Must Be Present At Meeting To Claim Funds 

Must be present at meeting to claim funds 
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from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

There are several members who still haven’t returned their dues payments. Knight Alert 

letters were mailed out in April. Our Retention committee should be trying to contact you in regards 

to your dues. If you have not heard from anyone, please contact Inan Hermann or myself by phone or 

email. Our contact information is located at the front of the bulletin. If payment has not been 

received by June 15 an Intent to Suspend letter will be generated and mailed. This letter is to inform 

you that your good standing in the Order is at risk 

.  

 I want to thank all of you who have helped out at our many events this year. Please make the 

extra effort to volunteer to help out. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

  

JUNE  BIRTHDAYS 

 

Lloyd Mantong 6/2 Scott Schuster 6/2 Brian Leach 6/6 

Erick Valencia 6/8 Lloyd McPherson 6/9 Roselito R. De Los Reyes 6/11 

Dr. Modesto Paredes 6/15 Bert Poan 6/15 George Limar 6/17 

Enrique Buscarolo 6/20 Eugene Reising 6/24 Irvin Cuevas 6/26 

 Bob Marsh 6/28 

 

If you wish to receive the Council Newsletter electronically rather than having it mailed to 

you using the USPS, please let either myself or the bulletin editor know. 

 

  

                            Peace and all good 

 

       

                                          Mike Morris 

                                                                                                                  Financial Secretary 

  

                              Financial Secretary
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ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 
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2

nd

 HOT DOG & HAMBERGER BBQ for Landell School 11:00am-6:00pm 

6

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

10

th

 INSTALLATION OF OFFICER’S in Hall after 8:00am Mass 

12

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

13

th 

BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

14

th

 “FLAG DAY” 

15

th

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

17

th

 “FATHER’S DAY” 

21

st

 FIESTA SET-UP Electrical & Sausage Booth 5:00pm 

22

nd

 FIESTA 6:00-11:00pm 

23

rd

 FIESTA 11:00am-11:00pm 

24

th

 FIESTA 12noon-10:00pm 

28

th

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Nicholas Church Hall 7:30pm 

30

th

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

coming in  July 

 

4

th

 “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

10

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

11

th 

BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13

th 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

26

th

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Nicholas Church Hall 7:30pm 

28

th

  H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING        8:30am 

Those in 

Attendance     

At the 

May business meeting 

Innan Hermann     William Torrescano     John Oliver     Carl Heinz     Jim Bowler     George Mergl     Ron Lona     

Ira Pringle PGK     George Limar     Michael Morris     Bill Serb GK     James Darensbourg     José Perez 

Leo Griego     Leonardo Fernandez     Michael Mercer     Bernardo Romero     George Evens     Henry Negrete 

Frank Faecke     Robert Marsh     Curt Briskorn     Ken Peterson PGK     Lloyd Ferry     Jerry Baldwin     Bobby 

Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Rolly Arenz     Tom Nagle PGK     Paul Benson     Ernest Griesser 

Louis Cianciosi     George Kubeck     Carl Cholewinski PGK     George Del Hierro     Fred Navarro 

Kevin Connell     Raymond Luis     Gene St. Amant     Ralph Rodriguez     Joe Bogdanovich     Richard Schoger 

Roland Tremblay     Leo Gines     Paulo Morales     Gilbert Montoya 

 

 

 

 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 
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Knights of Columbus 

Cypress Council 8599 

 

Proposed Budget 

Fiscal Year 2012-2013 

 

Mandatory Expenses      Expenses Income 

Building and Anniversary Fund      $390.00 $150.00 

Catholic Advertising – Supreme      $250.00   

Columbian Charities (365)      $450.00 $450.00 

Council Insurance       $275.00 

Culture of Life        $300.00 $300.00 

Per capita tax – Chapter       $95.00 

Per capita tax – State       $1800.00 

Per capita tax – Supreme      $800.00 

      Subtotal  $4360.00 $900.00 

 

Council Expenses 

Annual Dues from Membership        $3800.00 

Bulletin Postage       $500.00 

Bulletin Printing       $720.00 

Degree Expenses       $100.00 

Financial Secretary – Expense Reimbursement    $150.00 

Jackets and T-Shirts       $400.00 $400.00 

Memorial Expenses       $100.00 

Misc. Postage        $150.00 

New Member Badges       $100.00 

Supplies        $300.00 

Website        $120.00 

Phone System        $500.00 

      Subtotal  $3140.00 $4200.00 

 

Youth Activities 

Boy Scouts / Cub Scouts ($100.00 each)     $200.00 

      Subtotal   $200.00 
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Proposed Budget Columbian Year 2012-13 (Continued) 

 

 

Charities        Expenses Income 

Donations to St. Irenaeus Parish      $200.00 

H.O.P.E.        $200.00 

La Habra Life Center / Flowers      $1200.00 $1200.00 

ID Drive (Pancake Breakfasts)      $500.00 $500.00 

Pastor’s,  Priest’s and Staff Christmas Gifts    $250.00 

St. I School Poster Contest      $150.00 

Presentation Sister’s Fundraiser (every other year)   $0.00 

Respect for Life        $200.00 

St. I School Essay Contest (1@$75, 1@$50, 1@$25)   $150.00  

Seminary Fund        $1000.00 $200.00 

Special Olympics       $5.00 

Wheelchair Program       $150.00 

St. I School        $300.00 

      Subtotal  $4305.00 $1900.00 

 

Council Activities 

Annual Golf Tournament      $11000.00 $18500.00 

Casino Trips        $750.00 $18500.00 

Christmas Party        $200.00 

Clergy Night        $100.00 

Corporate Communion Breakfast     $200.00 

Council Family Knight       $200.00 

Council Picnic        $200.00 

Good of the Order       $200.00 

Grand Knight Expenses       $300.00 

Installation of Officers       $100.00 

Ladies Night        $3000.00 $1500.00 

Misc.         $1933.00 

Parish Fiesta Booth       $125.00 

Past Grand Knight Gift       $200.00 

Past Grand Knight Dinner      $75.00 

Retention        $50.00 

State Convention       $1200.00 

Testimonial Dinner       $100.00 

Vehicle Donation       $1000.00 $1000.00 

     Subtotal  $19745.00 $24750.00 

 

Total Proposed Budget      $31750.00      $31750.00   
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information on membership from your…………… 

 

 

       Membership Director  

 

 

 

Dear Brothers, 

 

              Congratulations to all the newly elected officers for the incoming Columbian year, I hope 

you Brother Knights give them your support and that our council has a great year. Thank you to our 

out going Grand Knight for his two years of service. It does take some time to really grasp this 

position as you learn so much about how the council functions. But our council can only be strong 

and active with the members help and participation. There are many programs that you as a member 

can help in and make us strong. These last couple of years our council has grown in membership and 

we need these new members to step forward and help in our programs. I know there is one you will 

be interested in. 

 

              During the summer months our recruiting becomes slow and many are going on vacation, 

but we need to focus on those candidates that we have asked in the past, just maybe they have made 

up their minds in joining us. If you don't keep asking, they will never join. We are still going to try to 

hold our own 1st Degree’s in our own council and we need Brothers as back-ups in case one member 

of the team can't be at the Degree. If your  worried about memorizing the part, you need not worry 

because we can now read the parts. If you can memorize the part, better yet, it makes the Degree 

move faster. The last Degree that we had was done in less than 45 minutes. 

 

              At the Chapter meeting it was mentioned that more 3rd Degrees were going to be held 

through out the Chapter, this way a candidate does not have to wait so long between Degrees. 

In the past councils have not done many 1st or 2nd Degrees because team members are on vacation 

during the summer months. We will just have to see if this happens. There are two 3rd Degrees 

during the month of June and one on the 2nd of June at St.Joachims in Costa Mesa. Candidates 

check-in at 1:00 PM and the cost is $18.00. If sideliners stay for dinner the cost is $12.00. The dress 

code is coat and tie. The 2nd 3rd Degree will be in San Clemente at Our Lady of Fatima the 24th of 

June and no Degree information has been available yet. Also if you plan on taking your 4th Degree 

let me know so we can get your form in. 

 

Fraternally 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Membership Chairman 
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Knights of Columbus 

Insurance Agent 

 

              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

 

 

Sometimes it is easy to overlook the simplest of things 

 

Take the beneficiaries on your life insurance policies.  If your policy was applied for and 

issued several years ago, it could very well be that the beneficiary originally designated to receive 

the proceeds from that policy needs to be updated.  If you bought the policy when you were single, 

for example, you may have named your parents as beneficiaries.  If you have since been married, 

that could be updated to reflect your spouse, and even your children. 

 

Most people list a primary beneficiary – that person is specifically designated as the first in 

priority to receive policy proceeds.  We also encourage the naming of a contingent beneficiary – an 

alternate person designated to receive policy proceeds, usually in the event that the original 

beneficiary pre-deceases the insured. 

 

I routinely call all of our policyholders for annual review appointments, usually near the 

anniversary date of your policy – the date it was originally issued.  One of the matters that I’ll 

discuss during this review is the status of your beneficiary designations.  If they need updating, and 

they often do, I can complete the paperwork during that appointment. 

 

I look forward to meeting with each of you. 

 

 

 

Michael D. Doss 

 

 

 

 P.O. Box 99 

 Seal Beach, CA 90740 

 Insurance Field Agent 

 (562) 728-3601 

                                                                                                                    Michael.doss@kofc.org 

  

mailto:Michael.doss@kofc.org 
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 Cypress Council Past Grand Knight’s 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sack  – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet 
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                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 

 

Program Director Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C)  

 

Church Activities Director Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed, Bereavement Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Community Activities Director Open xxx-xxxx 

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Robert Marsh 995-6141 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

 Stephen J. Pohl 826-7451(H) 732-7152(C) 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Social Hour Chairman John Oliver 527-5709 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214    

   Phone Committee Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Activity Form Coordinator Robert Marsh 995-6141 

   Family Night Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Gilbert Montoya 827-0743  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Chairman Carl Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor                William J. Serb III GK            826-6029 
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These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support 

 

We Support Them Finacilly As Well As In Our Pray’s 

 

Michael So    &    Phung Nguyen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


